
 

 
Empire State Plaza, Corning Tower, Albany, NY 12237│health.ny.gov 

      March 14, 2024 
 
Health Clinic Administrator: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

  
  

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

 
      March 14, 2024 
Cayuga Nation 
Mr. Clint Halftown 
Nation Representative 
P.O. Box 803  
Seneca Falls, NY 13148 
 
Dear Mr. Halftown: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Cayuga Nation 
Mr. Tim Twoguns 
Nation Representative 
P.O. Box 803  
Seneca Falls, NY 13148 
 
Dear Mr. Twoguns: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Cayuga Nation 
Mr. Gary Wheeler 
Nation Representative 
P.O. Box 803  
Seneca Falls, NY 13148 
 
Dear Mr. Wheeler: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Oneida Indian Nation 
Ray Halbritter 
Nation Representative 
528 Patrick Road 
Verona, NY 13478 
 
Dear Mr. Halbritter: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Saint Regis Mohawk Tribe 
Chief Ronald Lafrance, Jr. 
71 Margaret Terrance Memorial Way 
Akwesasne, NY 13655 
 
Dear Chief Lafrance, Jr.: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Saint Regis Mohawk Tribe 
Chief Beverly Cook 
71 Margaret Terrance Memorial Way 
Akwesasne, NY 13655 
 
Dear Chief Cook: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Onondaga Nation Territory 
Administration 
Chief Sidney Hill 
Hemlock Road, Box 319-B 
Nedrow, NY 13120 
 
Dear Chief Hill: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Seneca Nation of Indians 
Maurice A. John Sr. 
President 
P.O. BOX 231 
Salamanca, NY 14779 
 
Dear Mr. John Sr.: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Shinnecock Indian Nation 
Eugene E. Cuffee II 
Sachem 
PO Box 5006 
Southampton, NY 11969-5006 
 
Dear Mr. Cuffee II: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Shinnecock Indian Nation 
Bryan Polite 
Council of Trustees Chairman 
PO Box 5006 
Southampton, NY 11969-5006 
 
Dear Mr. Polite: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Tonawanda Seneca Indian Nation 
Chief Roger Hill, Council Chairman 
Administration Office 
7027 Meadville Road 
Basom, NY 14013 
 
Dear Chief Hill: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Tuscarora Indian Nation 
Chief Tom Jonathan 
5226 Walmore Road 
Lewiston, NY 14092 
 
Dear Chief Jonathan: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Tuscarora Indian Nation 
Chief Kenneth Patterson 
1967 Upper Mountain Road 
Lewiston, NY 14092 
 
Dear Chief Patterson: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Unkechaug Indian Territory 
Chief Harry Wallace 
207 Poospatuck Lane 
Mastic, NY 11950 
 
Dear Chief Wallace: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
Unkechaug Indian Territory 
Latasha Austin 
Keeper of Records 
P.O. 86 
Mastic, NY 11950 
 
Dear Ms. Austin: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/


 

 

      March 14, 2024 
American Indian Community House 
Executive Director  
Patricia Tarrant  
275 Madison Avenue 
Suite 2014 
New York, NY 10016 
 
Dear Ms. Tarrant: 
 
Pursuant to our tribal consultation policy, we are writing to inform you that a proposed Child 
Health Plus State Plan Amendment, NY-24-0038-CHIP has been posted. This SPA includes 
updates to the program’s performance goals, effective April 1, 2023, as well as updates to the 
program’s renewal procedures, effective June 1, 2023. Additionally, this amendment proposes 
to align the description of enrollee period of continuous enrollment with statutory amendments 
made by Section 5112 of the Consolidated Appropriations Act, effective January 1, 2024 
 
We encourage you to use the link below to view the proposed State Plan Amendment. Please 
provide any comments or request a personal meeting to discuss the proposed changes within 
two weeks of the date of this letter. 

 
https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/ 

 
We appreciate the opportunity to share this information with you. If there are any comments or 
concerns, please feel free to contact me at 518-473-0566. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Gabrielle Armenia, CHIP Director 
Director, Division of Eligibility and Marketplace 
Integration  
Office of Health Insurance Programs 

cc:  
 
Shakia Singleton  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services   
 
Nancy Grano  
US Dept. of Health and Human Services 
 
Michele Hamel  
NYSDOH American Indian Health Program 
 

 

https://health.ny.gov/regulations/state_plans/chp/amendments/

